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                       2017 GOVERNING BOARD                                                                                                     

President                        Glen Manske        402-261-9707                                     gemanske@gmail.com                                                                          

President-Elect              Jim Cook        402-483-1239                                     jcook2@neb.rr.com                                       

Secretary               Nancy Allder             402-420-6036                                      allder4@windstream.net                                 

Treasurer              Jenn Heetderks        402-890-3705                                      jennheetderks@gmail.com                     

                                                                     BOARD MEMBERS                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Dave Allder                                                         402-326-5616                      dave.allder@gmail.com                                          

Jeff Thomas                                                         402-421-3961                                      jt91932@mail.com                                                                                    

Kelly Langer                                                        402-525-5577                                       nebrskacottagecompany@aol.com                             

Bill Buckley - Past President                            402-484-7019                                       wcbuckley@yahoo.com                                                                                                                                     

                                                                     COMMITTEES                                                                                                                 

General Interest       Nancy Hanshaw             402-423-4448      Dinner Tours       Darrell Best                      402-423-1594                             

Membership              Dave Allder                     402-420-6036                                    Jeff Thomas                      402-421-3961                                        

          Nancy Hanshaw             402-423-4448      Newsletter          Margaret Mays                402-488-8568                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Calling/Sunshine      Laverne Johnston          402-423-3081      Tech Seminars     Ed Taylor                          402-489-9187                                                                                                     

          Helen Sougey                 402-423-4117       Ads                        Loren Davidson               402-421-018 

Car Council & Swap Meet                   Bob Callaway                  402-488-7263                                                                                                                                                                                                  

                                                    Dick Waechter                402-435-7806……..Also Parades & Tours                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

MAFFI Newsletter Minute  

 

              2018 Governing Board  

President                                  Jim Cook                 

President-elect                         Kelly Langer             

Secretary                                  Deb Thomas                

Treasurer                                 Jenn Heetderks                      

Board Members                       Harvey Jecha  

        Planning for 2018                 
Feb 3rd……………………Ground Hog Day Parade  
June 3-8……………... Midwest Regional Meet               
                      (Springfield, MO)  
June24-29..National Convention,(Reno,NV) 

                 HAPPY BIRTHDAY                    

Dec. 3   Don Cook                   

Dec. 6   Marcia Borcher                    

Dec. 11  Gary Horn                       

Dec. 13  Linda Buckely              

Dec. 16  Jenn Heetderks                    

Dec. 16  Nancy Hanshaw             

Dec. 17    Donna Best                     

Dec. 20  Marilyn Wagner 

   HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 

Dec. 28 Jim & Judi Cook                           

Dec. 31         Charles & Norma Cummings 

  

Send a Brick for Christmas! 

Since 2011, when we first started raising money for the construction of the Model A Museum, over 1400 bricks 
have been ordered in memory or in honor of our favorite Model A’ers, Model A clubs and regions.   We have 
room under the gas canopy at the Museum for about 200 more bricks.  It would be a wonderful thing if we could 
finish off that area this year!  You could help us make that goal by ordering a brick for a loved one for           
Christmas.  It would make a great gift for that loved one in your family who really doesn’t ‘need’ anything and of 
course, it would benefit the Model A Museum as well.  If your Model A region or club doesn’t yet have a brick at 
the Museum, now would be a good time to do that as well.  Use the brick order form in this issue of the ‘A’       
Preserver to order your engraved brick.  It will be in place at the Museum by next September.                                                                                                        

                                Merry Christmas and thank you.  Loukie Smith, Brick Coordinator 
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      NO MEETING IN DECEMBER                   

We will be having our annual Christmas Party 

on December 2nd at Misty’s in Havelock.   

Reservations need to be sent to Glen Manske 

by November 28th.  In keeping with the        

tradition of the season of remembering those 

less fortunate than ourselves, we encourage   

members to bring a food or cash donation for 

the Lincoln Food Bank. 

 5:30 p.m. - Social Hour                                             

 6:30 p.m. - Dinner                                               

Entertainment & instillation of officer to follow.    

DON’T FORGET TO GET YOUR RESERVATON 

TO GLEN IF YOU ALREADY HAVEN’T. 

                  2018 DUES                                         

If you haven’t already paid next years dues, 

please submit $24 to Dave Allder by the end 

of the year.  Thank-you to all that have already   

renewed.  MAFCA membership also needs to 

be sent directly to MAFCA.  You should have     

received the renewal form in the mail. 

               DEEPEST SYMPATHY                       

Condolences to Bob & Judy Callaway on      

the passing of Bob’s sister, Rosella Frank.            

And to Gary Horn on the passing of his     

mother, Phyllis Horn. 

Nov. 4, 2017 Cornhusker Model A Ford Club Meeting Minutes                                                                                                                                               

The meeting started with the Potluck dinner.  Yum!  Thanks to    
everyone for such tasty contributions.                                                                        
President Glen Manske called the meeting to order at  Fourth               
Presbyterian Church and congratulated members celebrating     
birthdays and anniversaries.                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
Roll Call -38 members and no guests were in attendance.                                                                                                                                                
Minutes of the October 07, 2017 meeting:  Jim Cook shared correct 
spelling of Jim McKeegan’s name.  Motion was made by Jim Cook to 
approve minutes with correction and seconded by Helen Sougey.  
The minutes were approved.                                                                           
Treasurer’s Report:  Jenn Heetderks shared the treasurer’s report. 
The checking account balance at the beginning of October was 
$8173.16.  There was $7 in income from the carpool and expenses 
of $15.44 for the newsletter and $15.12 for name tags. Ending     
balance was $8149.60.  The savings account starting and ending   
balance was $3562.84.  Bills were presented by Nancy Allder for the 
dinner chicken, Margaret Mays for miscellaneous newsletter       
expenses and Dick Waechter.  Motion was made by Joan Taylor to 
pay the bills as submitted and approve the treasurer’s report,      
motion was seconded by Margaret Manske.  Motion carried.                                                         
Committee Reports: Those present gave the following reports.                                                                                                                                         
Membership:  Dave Allder reported membership is steady and he is 
collecting membership dues for 2018.                                                             
Historian:  Janet Beavais had no new history to report.  Jim Cook 
shared there are many old minutes dating back to the early years of 
the club and some tidbits of information may be shared at future 
meetings…some may seem slightly strange .                                                                       
Dinner Tours:  Jim Cook shared for Darrell Best the November     
dinner tour will be to the Pizza Ranch on North 84th St in Lincoln 
and will meet on November 30 @ 5pm.  Jeff Thomas shared the 
November 14 dinner run will be to Parthenon on S. 56th St in      
Lincoln, with arrival around 6:15pm.                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
Sunshine:  Helen Sougey reported that a get well card was sent to 
Ray Hogrefe and a sympathy card was sent to Bob Calloway for the 
loss of his sister.  Laverne Johnston has served many years by calling 
members and has decided she will conclude this role at the end of 
this year.  Thank you Laverne!  A new volunteer will be needed for 
2018.                                                                                                                                
Tours:  Dick Waechter reported he is starting to receive details for 
next year’s events.  The club will have 1 less position to cover at the 
swap meet because they won’t be using building 3 for the event.                                                                                                                                          
Midwest Ford Club Rep:  Gayle Hanshaw shared there were no 
meetings in the last month and there will be one meeting before 
yearend.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
Activity:  Nancy Hanshaw encouraged all to participate in the white 
elephant sale.  At the end of the meeting she shared the total raised 
by the club this evening was $59 and will be donated to charity.  
Thanks all!  December is the Christmas party and the January 
meeting is hosted by the new club officers.                                                                                                                                                                              
Newsletter:  Margaret Mays had no new items to report.                                                                                                                                              
Technical:  Ed Taylor reported that the Hallam shop tour scheduling 
has been delayed.  Stay tuned.                                                                     
Christmas Party:  Glen Manske reminded members the party is at 
Misty’s Havelock, December 2nd, social hour starts at 5:30 and     
dinner is served at 6:15.  Submit reservations to the Manske’s.    
That evening please bring food or monetary donations for the      
Lincoln Food Bank.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
Old Business: Club plate design work will continue over the winter 
with the goal to order at the first of the year.                                                          

Reminder: Turn in your Model A 2017 miles driven to Nancy Allder.                                                                                                                              
Board Elections:  Jim Cook presented the slate of officers for next 
year: President Elect, Kelly Langer. Treasurer, Jenn Heetderks.      
Secretary, Deb Thomas and 2 year term board member Harvey 
Jecha.  Current Board members Dave Allder and Jeff Thomas each 
have 1 year remaining on their term.  Motion was made by Margaret 
Manske to accept the slate of officers as presented and seconded by 
Janet Beauvais.  Motion carried.  Thanks everyone!                                                                                                                                                                   
New Business:  Long time club member Sharon Greiss is moving to 
Omaha, when her address is available it will be shared so those 
members that would like can contact her.                                                                                                                                                                                 
New Business:  Club members discussed that it would be nice to 
make a $100 donation to Operation Santa Claus as in years past.  
Motion was made by Dick Waechter to make the donation and it 
was seconded by Bill Buckley.  Motion carried.                                                               
Gift Card Drawing for Meeting Attendance:  Don and Kathy Cook 
won the month’s $5.00 gift certificate to WalMart.                                               
Shared Drawing:  Margaret Manske and the club shared $XX                                                                                                                                   

Myron Smith made the motion for the meeting to adjourn,            
seconded by Nick Heetderks.  Motion carried.                                                           
Next Meeting:  Saturday, December 2nd Christmas Party.   
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This is not  

     A clever verse                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 I tried                                                               

      And tried                                          

                But just got worse.                                                

                                                                      

                 “EAT OUTS” 

FIRST TUESDAY BREAKFAST          
Dec.  5th.  Arrive around 9 am at 
Greenfields.  7900 S. 87th St. 

2nd TUESDAY DINNER TOUR                    
NO TUESDAY DINNER TOUR IN 
DECEMBER. 

LAST THURSDAY DINNER TOUR              
Nov. 30th.  Pizza Ranch,                  
7741 N. 84th St.                                                   
Dec. 28th.  China Buffet,                  
120 N. 66th St.                            
Meet at 5 pm at the restaurant.  
(Darrell Best) 

Ford Times was a monthly publication produced by Ford    
Motor Company. The first issue was published on April 15, 
1908 until April 1917, ceasing publication with America's  
entry into World War I. After a more than 20 year break, Ford 
Times resumed publishing in 1943. This iteration of the     
magazine would last 50 years until January of 1993.  The 
magazines were similar to Reader's Digest and Yankee. Ford 
Times magazines were 4x6 inches in size and later was 5x7 
inches in size. Each issue usually consisted of several stories 
about destinations for sports or vacations or of historic      
interest as well as promotional information about current 
Ford vehicles.  

A young couple had been married a 

short time when the husband finally got 

up the nerve to say to his wife, “I wish 

you made bread like my mother.  His 

wife looked him in the eye and replied,  

“I wish you made dough like my father.” 

Tech Tip…... 

PUTTING YOUR CAR AWAY FOR IT’S LONG     

WINTER’S NAP 

1. Change oil and update fluids.                                                               

2. Fill gas tank.                                                                                              

3. Clean your car.                                                                                            

Good wash and coat of wax and cleaning of   

interior is also good to prevent leather from  

drying out.  May want to put rags in easily       

accessible areas such as air intake and exhaust 

to prevent unwanted animal and rodent tenants.             

Note:  Tape note to steering wheel to remove 

rags in the spring before starting car.                                                                   

4. Lift it.  Jacking up car can go a long way to 

prevent flat spots in the tires.  This also reduces 

stress on the suspension.  Note:  If not set on 

jack stands, inflating the tires at a higher PSI 

can also avoid flat spot.  (Keep parking brake 

off).                                                                                                                

5. Remove battery and store it in a warm place, 

or put it on a trickle charge. Start the car about 

once a month.                                                                           

                  Ahooga Ed 

Thank-you to everyone who sent cards after 

the passing of Bob’s sister, Rosella Frank.                       

                             Bob & Judy Callaway 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ford_Motor_Company
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ford_Motor_Company
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Reader%27s_Digest
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Yankee_(magazine)
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PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS 

 

9th Street Grill 

915 Main Ave.  Ste. 1 

Crete, NE   68333        

402-826-4040 

 

http://www.yelp.com/biz_photos/9th-street-grill-crete?select=a7W_FKkatGHQDFcbNevI4Q
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    LAS MARGARITAS        
   2700 Jamie Lane                               
   Specialty: Mexican                        

   Atmosphere: Casual                                                  

Hours: 11am -  10pm daily               

Phone: 402-421-2662                                

Cost: Lunch $5.25 to $8.99                       

Dinner $6.99 to $15.99                       

1606 Back Acre Circle,                              
Mount Airy, MD 21771-7703                                           
Order Number: 1-800-255-1929                                 
Information Number: 1-301-829-9880                      

 

      5602 S.48th St.       402-423-2206                                 

  BREAKFAST~ LUNCH ~ DINNER 

Café & Pie Shoppe 

Restorative programs to maximize improvements of health & wellness.                                                                                                                         

Physical, Occupational, and Speech Therapy Services.                                         

Patient-Centered Therapy. 

 w w w . S u m n e r P l a c e C a r e . c o m  

Welcome to Sumner Place!         

Providing Dignity in Life is our 

mission and our passion.               

Come visit us today and feel 

Family Serving Family. 

1750 South 20th St. 

Lincoln, Nebraska 

402-475-6791 

A Proud Member o f  the  Vet te r  Hea lth Serv i ce s  Fami ly  

 

LEGENDS  of  Clatonia                      

210 Washington St. 

Clatonia, NE  68329 

402-989-4109 

                 TOOLS TO LEND              

Door pin remover              Spoke straightener                                     

Gas gauge tool                     Rear drum puller                                       

Rear spring spreader           Engine hoist                                                   

Air hammer/chisel               Pulley puller                                                   

Tow in gauge                         Jack stands                                                      

Chain hoist                              Floor jack                                         

Water pump nut wrench                                                                   

Rear axle seal removal/ instillation tool                                                                                                          

For Use On Owner’s Premises                                                         

Sand blaster cabinet                                                                           

Mig welder (is portable)                                                                                      

Parts washer unit                                                                                    

Cutting torch                     

Contact Ed Taylor for owners name.    

               TECH ASSISTANCE TEAM                             

Do you have a problem with your Model A 

that you can’t figure out or how to fix it?  

Do you need some technical assistance?  

The following members are willing to help.  

Please give them a call and maybe your 

problem/issue can be solved.                                

Ed Taylor                         402-498-9187                                                    

Jim Cook                          402-483-1239                                                               

Dave Allder                     402-420-6036                                                  

Leo Sougey                     402-423-4117                                                 

Harry Johnston              402-423-3081 

  

A-Z Model A Parts-Zanes 

Ron and Sondra Kester, Owners                      
773 Central Street                                     

Glade, KS  67639                                        
Phone:  785-543-6729                                  
Fax:  785-543-3013                                            

2officegirls@ruraltel.net 

   

                 GRAMERCY HILL                                                                                                               
            6800 A Street                                                        

               Lincoln, NE  68510                                                                                         

    402-483-1010 

Gramercy Hill provides Independent Living and Assisted Living services in                         

Lincoln, Nebraska. The community sits on 6 acres of luscious gardens and                       

floral walking paths. 

 5550 Pioneers Blvd.                  

Lincoln, NE   68506              

Phone 402-486-4400            

Fax  402-486-4441                    

Cell  402-613-8599                

Sara Boardman                   

Marketing Director         
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 ANDY’S IS KNOWN FOR THEIR BROASTED CHICKEN AND TENDERS. THEY COME IN FRESH AND WE 

TAKE CARE OF THEM TIL THE END. WE ALSO HAVE EXCELLENT PIZZA FOR THAT COZY MOVIE 

NIGHT. WE HAVE A CLEAN ENVIROMENT AND AN AWESOME STAFF.  

   COME IN AND SEE US OR VISIT OUR DRIVE THRU--                      

 OH YEA, WE ALSO SELL GASOLINE.                                                                   
KAROLYN PETHOUD-STORE MANAGER                                                                                                                        

GIVE US A CALL AT 402.420.3000                                                                                                                                 

DOORS OPEN AT 5:30AM AND CLOSE AT 11:00PM 7 DAYS A WEEK                                                               

DRIVE THRU CLOSES AT 10:00PM AND KITCHEN CLOSES AT 8:00PM  

     COME VISIT US AT             

 33RD AND YANKEE HILL  


